Hello Terror in the Timber Workers & Performers:

We wanted to write this letter to let you know what is expected of each of you and what to expect in the in the as we prepare for this very fun and potentially very profitable fundraiser!

· COMMITMENT.  It is important you understand the importance of your commitment to this event.  Once you have committed to being involved, you CANNOT back out on us!  You are needed! Please BE SURE to communicate any absences or conflicts you have for any of the performances or rehearsals to one of the parents listed below AS SOON AS POSSIBLE.

· RULES & EXPECTATIONS. Sannauk Forest Preserve must be left in the same condition we find it or better.  Be respectful of the park, the trees, the shelters, etc...  There will be a zero tolerance rule for anyone not following this guideline! Also you are representing our school and the music program.

· REHEARSAL. Attend as many as you can.  If you are unable to come right at the beginning just get there as soon as you are able to. Dress Rehearsal is mandatory.

Rehearsal schedule is: 

Tuesday, Oct. 21st, 3:30-4:30pm Costume/Prop assignment/approval @ Sandwich High School

Monday, Oct. 27th 3:30-5:00pm @ Sannauk Forest off of Route 34 past Sandwich Airport).  Trail prep. Yard tools needed (clippers, ect.)

Tuesday, Oct. 28th, 3:30-5:00pm @ Sannauk Forest.  Trail prep and rehearsal.

Thursday, Oct. 30th, DRESS REHEARSAL 4:00-8:00pm MANDATORY!

Friday, Oct 31st  SHOW TIME 

Saturday, Nov 1st  ENCORE SHOW TIME

Sunday, Nov 2nd CLEAN UP TIME 10am – 1:00pm

· PARENTS.  We need parental involvement.  Please consider donating your time and resources for this fundraiser.  We will need parents willing to help provide dinner and snack items, as well as work the event. 
· HOURS FOR EVENT.  Terror in the Timber will run from 6:00 to 10:30 PM each night. Cast and crewmembers will be expected to arrive by 4:00 on Friday and 3:30 on Saturday, and done by about 11:00-11:15pm each night.  We will have dinner available on Friday and Saturday; SSMA and parents will provide these dinners at no cost to you.

· ITEMS NEEDED.  We are in need of many items for the event.  We need propane and/or battery operated lanterns, flashlights, costumes and props, milk jugs and masks, empty paper towel rolls, empty toilet paper rolls, aluminum foil.  Any item that is expected to be returned needs to be clearly marked with the owner’s name!

· TALK, TALK, TALK!  Be sure to be telling your friends about Terror in the Timber!  We are hoping that even more people come out this year! Our event is listed on www.hauntedillinois.com. We are considered an “other event” because we are a haunted trail.  Vote often!  This is free publicity for our event! All of our proceeds help fund Band and Choir needs!!!

Scarily yours, 

Michele Butz   630-518-2264
Nicole Holly    815-501-4405
We still need more parents to make Terror In The Timber a success.





Please call Michele or Nicole if you can spare a few hours either night or if you can provide part of a meal or snack.





Thank You








